MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held September 15, 2022
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Meeting called to order @ 09:05
Captain McCrobe from Mass National Guard made presented to the membership regarding their partnership with Paraguay.  They are collecting any and all firefighter gear that you can no longer use due to NFPA standards, and shipping it to Paraguay.  They have a ‘hold harmless’ form that was drawn up by JAG, for inventory purposes.  The General has extended an open invitation to call if you have any question regarding any of your firefighter/soldiers.  
Treasurer -   Chief McPherson presented the August Treasurer’s Report.
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the July Treasurer’s report as read.

Chief Purcell took an 8 hour class from Hazard3 about batteries, including lithium ion batteries, that he highly recommended.

Deputy Latta is putting together an SOG that he will share with the membership.  Recommended that N phase solar company Richard Burk installs solar panels and gave a great presentation.  FCAM is asking him to do a presentation at the professional development conference.
Ashland is about to transfer to new dispatch center.  Police will take the lead and they will be adding 5 new dispatchers.  Ashland continuing to be the control point was discussed.  Everything is status quo for now. Chief Robie relayed a request from the current dispatchers.  Community dispatchers that are not getting an answer on the radio right away are calling the control point immediately.  The Ashland dispatchers ask that local dispatchers give it 3 unanswered radio callouts before picking up the phone and calling them.
Old Business –  

Legislative Breakfast is September 28, 2022.  If you haven’t already, please rsvp to invitation.

New Business –  

Tony Stowers presented the Audit report.  On September 7, 2022, the audit committee, Chiefs Stowers, Parenti and Ferschke – Chief Purcell was also in attendance) met for the annual review of the books.  All records were reviewed and found to be complete and in good order.
New gear recommendation to wash the gear 3 times was discounted by Honeywell that said one washing is sufficient.

Chief Purcell asked the membership if everyone was under the impression that their foam is PFAS free?  Chief Whalen said that their PFAS free foam is in containers that are not PFAS free.  

DEP will take back any foam that is still in the container.

Chief McPherson discussed his plan to move 50,000 from our operating checking to our money market account (Fidelity), and purchase 2 staggered 50,000 CDs.
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to move $50,000 from our Middlesex Savings Bank checking account to our Fidelity money market account.
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to invest in 2 $50,000 CDs, one 3 months and one 6 months.
The membership discussed the FCAM Utilities Committee and their support of Chief Johannes representing D14 on the FCAM Utilities Committee

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to support Chief Johannes representing D14 on the FCAM Utilities Committee

Chief Purcell advised the membership that he had attended a DCR presentation in Marlborough that was very good, and they are a good resource for things that we do not have, such as big equipment that can cut in roads.  They were also on scene at the Saugus brush fire(s) that involved 5 communities, stepping in and making it more of a unified incident.
Breen thanked all the Chiefs and communities that responded to the Breakheart Reservation fire(s), that occurred while he was away.  Upwards of50 communities responded to the incident.
Parenti called DCR for assistance for apple fest.  They said, we don’t think you should do it, but we are not going to tell you not to do it.  At the end of the day, DCR, DFS, State is not going to make the decision - it is up to the fire chief to decide risk for community.

Tim choate – DCR’s Tom Muise has been out 2 years with medical issues and Scott Bassett is covering Tom’s territory, as well as his own.
Middlesex Community Bank denied our grant application for a drone.

Chief Vuona advised the membership that the tentative date for firefighter award is November 15th, and we have nominees from Hopkinton and Natick fire.

Bryan Sorrows thanked the communities that donated equipment for the Ukraine.

Meeting adjourned @ 09:43
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
